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Dear Parents/Carers, 

The reopening of schools to further year groups is clearly very prominent in the 

media and I wanted to write to you to update you on where we are in regards to the 

process.  

• At the moment, the Government has still not confirmed that schools will 

reopen to Nursery, Reception, Y1 and Y6 on the 1st June. This is a proposed 

date and they have said that it will be dependent upon the science and key 

criteria being met. However, it is important that we plan for this date as we 

may get very short notice of its confirmation. 

• For Limpsfield Junior School we are currently only focussing on Y6 returning 

to school. 

• The Government is producing a lot of guidance for schools to follow however 

further clarity is required in many areas before the guidance can be fully acted 

upon. I am pleased to say that Sheffield City Council are seeking this clarity 

on behalf of the schools in the city.  

• Limpsfield staff are currently working together to look at how we can apply the 

Government guidance in principle within our own school setting. As I am sure 

that you can imagine, this is very complex and will result in the school day 

looking very different to how it used to be. 

• We will soon be sharing our proposals with the Limpsfield Junior School 

Governing Body who will act on your behalf to ensure that these plans are as 

robust and safe as they can be. 

• Although the Government would like us to open on the 1st June, it is the 

schools governing bodies decision as whether or not the school opens on this 

date, at a later date or not at all. 

• We want our children back in school as soon as possible. We will follow all the 

Government guidance and plan thoroughly to protect your children as well as 
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we can but ultimately it is your choice whether you allow them to return to 

school or not.  

• Y6 staff will be phoning parents and carers next week. They will discuss with 

you the proposed return to school and it would be helpful if you could give 

them an idea as to whether you will be sending your child or not. I know that 

at this stage you may be unsure and may be waiting until we give you further 

information. This is completely understandable and an answer of not yet 

decided is fine. 

• As our plans become clearer we will share them with all parents and carers 

before we reopen the school. 

 

This continues to be a difficult time for all of us. I know that your children are 

precious to you and I can reassure you we will do everything we can to keep them 

and you safe. 

Once again, thank you for your continued support, 

 

 

Martin Moss 

 

 

 


